## BOARD OF HEALTH May 10, 2018

On Thursday, May 10, 2018, at 7:30 P.M., the regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland Township Board of Health was held in the meeting room at the Municipal Building, Church Road.

Before the meeting was opened, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The meeting was called to order by Vice-Chairperson, Audrey Balogh and the following statement was read at the commencement of the meeting.

Adequate notice of this regular meeting was given pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, by the Township Clerk on December 21, 2017, by:

- 1. Posting such notice on the bulletin board at the Municipal Building and on the Holland Township website.
- 2. Mailing the same to the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Express Times.

Members present at the meeting: Pearl Hammerstone, Donna Lizanich, Audrey Balogh, Robert Thurgarland, Jeffrey Waldron and Christopher Balogh

Members Absent: Tony Szumski and Vann Smith Also present: Kurt Hoffman, KH Engineering, LLC

Donna Lizanich made a motion, seconded by Audrey Balogh to accept the minutes of April 12, 2018. Motion carried.

Septic System Alteration Waiver - Block 13 Lot 9 294 Church Road, Milford, NJ

Kurt Hoffman showed plans for a septic alteration to correct a malfunctioning system with no expansion. The design is in full conformance with 7:9A except for the well being 69 feet, instead of the required 100 feet, from the proposed disposal bed. The distance may be decreased if there is 50 feet of casing in the well. There is 75 feet of casing per 5/4/2018 Colaluce Well & Pump Service well record.

After discussion, Christopher Balogh made a motion to grant the waiver for Block 13 Lot 9 for the distance of the well to the proposed disposal bed, seconded by Jeffrey Waldron. A unanimous aye vote was given by all members in attendance to grant this waiver.

The following correspondence was given to members present.

1. Memo to Pearl Hammerstone from Dawn Faltings, REHS April 20, 2018

Re: Septic System Alteration Waiver Request

Block: 13 Lot 9 294 Church Road, Milford, NJ Debbie Oliver, Applicant

Distance of well to proposed disposal bed.

The above correspondence was discussed and action taken as necessary.

Audrey welcomed Jeffrey Waldron back as he had been absent for a couple of months due to medical issues.

Audrey reported she has a "Certified Organic" vendor for tree fruits and vegetables for the Holland Township Farm Market this year which will open on June 9.

Re: Septic System Waiver Block 12 Lot 14 692 Riegelsville Road, Milford, NJ

Pearl reported she received a note from Bill Jupinka of Bayer-Risse Engineering stating he sent a second certified letter to the neighbor on Lot 15, explaining the septic alteration would be less than 100 feet from his well. Bill actually talked to the neighbor and told him an ultra violet device would be provided for his well if he wanted it. The neighbor said he would think about it.

After 30 days from the last certified letter sent, the Waiver to Valerie Sivilli will be sent.

Robert Thurgarland questioned why the Board of Health website did not have our agenda and meeting minutes on it. Pearl stated we never had an agenda page but she will submit one for the future meetings. The Board of Health minutes have been submitted each month since January 2013. We will look into why they are not appearing on the Board of Health website.

Christopher Balogh made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Donna Lizanich. The meeting adjourned at 8:25 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Pearl M. Hammerstone